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By the time you get this newsletter Easter may be over. I hope it was a 
wonderful time to spend doing whatever you decide to do. I wonder if  
family's still color eggs. When I was about 5 I can remember getting up 
one night and finding my family coloring eggs. All the time I thought the 
Easter bunny brought them. We didn't have Easter Baskets. You just 
made a nest out of  a hat for the Easter bunny to leave your eggs in. 
Times sure change huh? 

The class is going great. Most of  the time we have 4 squares. Last week 
over 10 people decided to do other things and we only had 3 squares 
and that was with everyone dancing every tip. My great granddaughter 
was at class the week of  the 13th. They were visiting from Phoenix, and I 
told her she could try line dancing. Well, we had 4 squares and after the 
third tip members were going home so 7 dancers would have to sit down. 
She is 11 years old, and the square asked her if  she wanted to dance, 
and she was delighted. She has been in Cheerleading for 4 years, so she 
fit right in, with a little help from our Angels. She danced the rest of  the 
night, so no one had to sit down. She wanted to come back and dance 
the next night. These young ones learn so fast.  

Please remember to put Sunday dances on your calendar. We only had 3 
squares at our February dance. We can't keep having them if  there is no 
interest in them. 

Thank you to all of  you who do so much to help. We do not pay for a jani-
tor so please remember to pick up after yourself. Help with the trash and 
lights in bathroom, putting away food after dance and also bringing 
treats to share with other members. If  everyone does this once in a while 
it is great. We don't want the same members always having to bring 
them. If  you like having treats, please feel free to bring them once in a 
while.  

Thank you for being a member of  Cowtown Singles. This is your club, 
and you make us PROUD. 

Lots of  Hugs,      Dan and Betty 

Betty’s 11-year-old visiting granddaughter saved the night when she danced for 
her first time at Cowtown Singles class to keep 7 people from sitting down. She 
had a lot of help but did pretty well. She’s Kerri Olobri’s partner here. She had so 
much fun she was ready to go back the next day. She also had a lot of fun line 
dancing. A big thanks to Reagan for helping to keep everyone dancing and to our 
dancers for making her feel welcome. 
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Hi everyone,  

Hope you all had a Happy St Patrick’s Day. Our 
class nights are still dancing with at least 3 squares, 
most of the time dancing with 4 squares. Our stu-
dents are moving along quite nicely and still seem to 
enjoy themselves. We also celebrated March birth-
days with several varieties of cake. Our class mem-
bers and Angels showed up colorfully dressed last 
week in their greens, celebrating St. Patrick’s Day. 
Again, my thanks to all the Angels who show up and 
support our students. Also, thank you to all who 
bring snacks and goodies for all to eat in between 
tips. 

Remember, dancing is a good stress release, as 
well as good exercise and a lot of great fellowship. 

Our March Sunday class dance was a great dance 
with Rod Shuping calling. We had 5 to 6 squares 
dancing all afternoon. Rod kept us moving and the 
students enjoyed dancing to someone other than 
their own caller. We had visiting club students from 
Twirlers, Grapestompers, Calico Quails, Sunkist 
Squares and Thunderbirds. It was a fun time to meet 
and dance with new dancers from other clubs. 

Thank you again for your support and hope to see 
you on Wednesday, 

          Kathi 

Nothing new to report this month. 

 For those needing to pay your 2024 dues and to any 
of  your friends wishing to join; the $20.00 per person 
membership may be paid to any club officer or mailed 
to: 
Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Pigeon Pass, CA 92557 

Please make checks payable to Cowtown Singles. 
I can also accept payment through Zelle using my 909
-241-0183 phone number. 

          Gene 

Happy Easter to all.  First I want to apologize to all of you 
who l never sent cards to but did remember in prayer 
and wished healing and love and recovery.  Those who 
have experienced illness or not up to par are: Bruce 
Roberts, Marlin Lowe, Margie Hart,Elaine &Charlie 
Ladd, Les Smith, Dan Lawyer, Dave Sanchez, Pricilla 
Hampton, Linda Bowie, Rick Swanson,& me ..terrible 
knee pain...trying to get cleared for 4th surgery. 

Don Cassell passed 3/29/24 days after falling from a lad-
der. He square danced most of his life and attended our 
sq dance class Wednesday nights.  Our condolences to 
his wife Michele & family. 

         Sherry Stanke 

Don’t Forget 



Cowtown Square Dance Center 
15950 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside, CA 

For More  Information(951)354-8636 or 235 2008  
 

Rounds  Heather Haworth 
Adv. Rounds 6:30-7:00,  
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Squares 7:30 -10:00 

Apr 28 
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Pre Graduation 
Dance/Party 


